


 

 

ACTON-BOXBOROUGH REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMITTEE (ABRSC) MEETING 
 

Library                    December 4, 2014 
R.J. Grey Junior High School                      7:00 p.m.  

 
 

AGENDA   
 

1. Call to Order  (7:00) 
 

2. Chairman’s Introduction  
 

3. Statement of Warrant and Approval of Minutes   
3.1. Minutes of School Committee Meetings (next meeting) 

 
4. Public Participation 
 
5. Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) Presentation – Steve Noone, Dennis Bruce (addendum)  

 
6. Existing Conditions and Master Plan Study – Glenn Brand, JD Head (addendum) 

 
7. Mass. Association of School Business Officials (MASBO) Financial Review – Glenn Brand (oral) 

 
8. Financial Department Updates- Clare Jeannotte 

8.1. FY’15:  Impact of 9C Cuts on Table 6 
8.1.1. Procedures for Changing Use of  E&D Amount  

8.2. FY’16 Budget Timeline  
8.3. Recommendation to Appoint ABRSD Treasurer effective 1/1/15 – VOTE – Glenn Brand 

 
9. Recommendation to Approve Donation from a Parent to the Blanchard Memorial School – 

VOTE – Glenn Brand 
 

10. Subcommittee Updates   
10.1. Outreach – Kristina Rychlik  
10.2. Budget – Kristina Rychlik – first meeting is 12/10/14 at 8 a.m.  
10.3. Regionalization Financial Oversight – next meeting is 12/18/14 at 6p.m. – Mike 

Coppolino 
10.4. Policy  

10.4.1.   Consent Agenda #7 – SECOND READ – VOTE - Maria Neyland  
10.4.1.1. Use of School Facilities, File: KF (addendum) 
10.4.1.2. Homeschooling, File: IHBG 

10.4.2.   Elementary Class Size Guidelines, File: IIBA – SECOND READ – VOTE - Marie 
Altieri 

 
11. School Committee Member Reports   

11.1. Acton Leadership Group (ALG) – Kristina Rychlik  
11.1.1. Draft Minutes of 11/20/14 meeting 

11.2. Boxborough Leadership Forum (BLF) – Maria Neyland 
11.3. Health Insurance Trust (HIT)– Mary Brolin  
11.4. Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) Task Force– Dennis Bruce  

11.4.1. Meeting on 12/3/14  



 

 

11.5. Acton Finance Committee - Dennis Bruce 
11.5.1. ABRSC to present FY14 closeout/FY15 update at meeting on 12/9/14  

11.6. Acton Board of Selectmen - Paul Murphy 
11.7. Acton-Boxborough SpedPAC – Paul Murphy 

  Update: Letter from ABRSC re Population Trends of High Needs Students 
11.8. Boxborough Finance Committee- Maria Neyland  
11.9. Boxborough Board of Selectmen – Brigid Bieber 
11.10. Joint PTO/PTSO/PTF Co-Chairs – Deanne O’Sullivan 
 

12. Superintendent’s Report – Glenn Brand   
12.1. Update on District Committees (oral) 
 

13. FOR YOUR INFORMATION    
13.1. ABRHS Discipline Report, November 2014 
13.2. Junior High Discipline Report, November 2014  (addendum) 
13.3. 2015-2015 ABRSD School Calendar, approved 11/6/14 
13.4. Acton Housing Association Meeting and Survey 
13.5. Fiber Optic Project Update, Amy Bisiewicz 
13.6. Press Release: 2014 Emerson Hospital Youth Risk Behavior Survey 
13.7. NEW: Public Participation at School Committee Meetings Policy, File: BEDH 
13.8. Pupil Services 

13.8.1. Monthly Reporting of ELL Student Population by School, 12/1/14 
13.8.2. Early Childhood Student Population Monthly Reporting & Projections, 12/1/14  

 
 
ADJOURN   
 
 
NEXT MEETINGS:  
 
Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee Meetings, 7:00 p.m. in the Junior High Library: 
12/18/14, 1/8/15 and 1/22/15 
 
Superintendent’s Entry Plan Community Meeting - 12/10/14 at 7:00 p.m. in the Jr High Library  
 Plan may be found at http://www.abschools.org/superintendent/entryplan 
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OPEB Overview
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• OPEB  represents the future cost of providing 
post‐ retirement health benefits already earned
by employees and retirees. We have only just 
started to address the issue.

• The Town and Regional School District, like 
almost all municipalities in nation, have paid 
the OPEB cost each year. 

• Accounting Rules now require us to calculate 
and report the unfunded liability. The unfunded 
portion since 2009 is recorded as a liability on 
our balance sheet

The Issue
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Health Insurance Costs Continue after the 
Employee Retires

Assumes employee works 30 Years, retires at 55 and lives to 85
Assumes current costs and plan design and 5% inflation

Example of One Employee's Lifetime Cost
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Unfunded OPEB
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What does the $1.4 million Represent?

• It represents the Normal Cost or the cost of 
providing healthcare for our current 
employees when they are in retirement. 
– It assumed the State OPEB bill had passed. The 
corresponding number without those changes is 
$2.2 million

• It does not address the cost of retirees in the 
future years, that would add another $2.0 
million

• It represents 64% of the Normal Cost and 
31% of the Total OPEB cost
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How is it split?

• Since it represents the cost for current 
employees it is split based on employees

• Normal Cost based on 2012 Study

– ABRSD   $888,481

– APS        $658,388

– Total     $1,546,869

– 64%        $989,996
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Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

Acton‐Boxborough Regional School District 
Superintendent’s Office 

16 Charter Road 
Acton, MA  01720 

978‐264‐4700  www.abschools.org 

 

Glenn A. Brand 

Superintendent of Schools 

                     

To: Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee 
From: Glenn Brand  
Date: 12/02/14 
Re: Existing Conditions Study & Capital Planning  
 

One of the identified areas of priority that has been brought to my attention since my 
appointment has been the need for the district to solidify a broad but in-depth overview of our 
capital needs to support our buildings and programs in the years ahead. I have heard this ‘call’ 
from both members of the Committee and the administration, as well as from some citizens 
throughout the towns over the last few months during my transition.  

 

As a regional school district, the financial commitment to multi-million dollar facilities is a very 
important one given that we are the primary caretakers of a total of eight (8) buildings along 
extensive campus infrastructure. The last time that the district had an assessment performed by 
an architect or engineer on our buildings was in the late 1990s. Within the current public 
facilities industry, in-depth assessments of facilities often adopt a variety of terms but one of the 
more preferred terms to adequately describe such work is that of an ‘existing conditions’ 
assessment. Such an assessment: 

 

 Is completed by objective experts in the field who know schools and public facilities 
including engineers and architects.  

 Thoroughly examines the current state of our buildings and their systems (i.e. HVAC), 
the envelope of our buildings (i.e. windows and roofs) and interior needs such as repair 
and renovation items. 

 Will consider current spatial use of our facilities and examine student population 
projections to help make informed choices of the best use of space moving forward.  

 Will compile such information in a priority order that will help the administration and 
the community prioritize capital-related needs given ‘life-expectancy’, compliance with 
existing building codes, and consideration of any needs related to instructional program 
delivery.  

 



                     

 

Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

 

A brief breakdown that provides a snapshot of our current buildings and their square footage 
includes the following:  

 

High School -  400,000 sq ft with a remodel and addition in 2000/01 

Junior High -  145,000 sq ft with a remodel and addition in 1998/99 

Parker Damon - 140,000 sq ft with new construction in 1998 

Blanchard -  69,000 sq ft with a remodel and addition in 1999 

Gates - 54,000 sq ft with original construction in the early 1970's 

Conant-  55,000 sq ft with original construction in the early 1970's 

Douglas -  48,000 sq ft with original construction in the late 1960's 

Administration Building - 37,000 sq ft with original construction in the late 1950's 

  

Given the total number of buildings as square footage, we have been advised to anticipate that 
the projected costs to complete such a study will be approximately $200,000.  

 

At our meeting on December 4th, I will be joined by our Director of Facilities and Maintenance 
Mr. J.D. Head, to present a more detailed look at the types of deliverables that such an 
assessment will provide the district and why we believe that this represents a timely capital 
item to pursue at this important juncture in our regional district for FY16.  

 

 











                     
 

Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

Acton‐Boxborough Regional School District 
Superintendent’s Office 

16 Charter Road 
Acton, MA  01720 

978‐264‐4700  www.abschools.org 

 

Glenn A. Brand 

Superintendent of Schools 

                     

 

To:       Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee 
From: Glenn A. Brand 
Date:   12/02/14 
Re:       Appointment of Treasurer 
  
  
Ms. Tess Summers, currently serving as Treasurer of the Acton-Boxborough Regional School District, has 
tendered her resignation effective December 31, 2014. As a result of this upcoming resignation, I am 
seeking your approval for the hiring of her replacement. 
  
As per Massachusetts General Law Ch. 71, Section 16A, a regional school committee maintains the 
appointing authority of the treasurer.  The treasurer serves as the district’s cash manager and is 
responsible for depositing, investing and disbursing monies of the district. 
  
Following a search recently completed by the administration, I am seeking your vote to appoint Ms. 
Margaret Denehey as the new treasurer of the district effective January 1, 2015. Ms. Denehey holds 
Massachusetts certification as a treasurer and is a former treasurer from the town of Boxborough.  
 
Thank you.  
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